
Sheboygan County  

Master Gardener  

G 
reetings Gardeners! 
 
 

ñAre you ready for some football?ò ---oops, I mean 
GARDENING!  This is it- growing season in Wiscon-
sin!  Get on your gloves, load up your cart, and get 
some dirt under your fingernails!  Iôve been helping out 
on some projects around the county and most of you 
have already done the spring cleanup and mulching at 
your project sites.  Now itôs on to planting, weeding and 
watering to keep things looking great.   
 

We had a great group of stu-
dents from SCHS help out at 
Sheboygan Falls and Plym-
outh Trailheads.  The Plym-
outh site has lots of areas that 
need attention so consider 
joining in with that project if 

possible.  The UW campus gardens are looking great 
and weôve had weekly gardening ñpartiesò with Jimôs 
crew  planting a whole bunch of perennials and annu-
als.  Thanks, Sherry for the rhubarb bread- treats are 
always appreciated!  Ruth Davis and her group is work-
ing hard to get the Childrenôs Museum gardens 
whipped into shape, and Pat Mersbergerôs team helped 
install a new rain garden at Maywood in May.  We are 
trying to get Roy Diblik to design some gardens for us 
at the Erie Avenue Trailhead so hopefully we will have 
news on that soon.   
 
Please consult the project list if you are still looking for 
more to do for your work hours- you need 24, with 10 
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Mark your Calendars! 
 
June 2016 
June 14 - Pigeon River Orchard Tour 
 

July 2016 
July 9 - Garden Walk - Seven Plymouth 
Area Gardens 
 
July 12ðSummer Picnic & Potluck,   
Sherry & Dave Speth Garden 
 
July 30ðMaster Gardener Bus Trip to  
Milwaukee Area 

Up-Coming Events   

hours education.  Doris Weber is still 
looking for help on the Garden Walk on 
July 9, and there is the Orchard Tour on 
June 14, the Picnic on July 12 and the 
Bus Trip on July 30.  I hope to see you at 
these events! 
 
Level 1 training class will be offered this 
fall so we have attached the registration 
in case you know someone who might 
be interested.  I will be facilitating again 
this year and would love to have a room 
full of new gardening groupies.   
 
Lori Walker 
President, Master Gardener Volunteers  
Sheboygan County  
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Pigeon River Apple Orchard Tour  

O 
n Tuesday, 
June 14, 
join us at 

6:00 for a tour of 
the Pigeon River 
Apple Orchard 
located at 3532 N 
21st St in She-
boygan.  Look for 
the big red apple 
sign and park on 
the street or in one 

of the parking areas on the property. 
 

When it comes to apples you have probably heard 
of Red Delicious, Macintosh, Cortland, Paula, Hon-
eycrisp and Jonagold.  But, have you heard of Wil-
liams Pride, Freedom, Dayton, Redfree, Lodi, Trans-
parent, Liberty, Zestar, or Scarlet OôHara?  All     

these and more are 
among the nearly 30 vari-
eties grown on 800 trees 
at the only apple orchard 
within Sheboygan city 
limits. 
 

Ralph and Connie Worm 
are the 2

nd
 generation to 

operate the 1 İ acre or-
chard.  They spent the 
spring planting 150 trees 
for their new organic and 
U pick orchard which 
wonôt be mature enough 
for picking for three or 
four years.  In the fall 
from their orchard sales 
stand they sell fresh 

picked apples, caramel 
apples, cider, honey 
(from their own bees), 
tomatoes, and pumpkins. 
 

Check out their Face-
Book page where they 
share lots of yummy ap-
ple recipes and will keep 
you posted on whatôs 
happening in the orchard. 
 

Donôt worryéas Ralph 
has been heard to 
sayé"The only Worms in 
this orchard are Ralph 
and Connie". 
 
No registration required. 

Picnic Potluck and Garden Tour  

Dave and Sherry Spethôsé  
Tuesday, July 12 from 6:00 ï 9:00 p.m. 
Rain date Thursday, July 14 
 

S 
herry and 
Dave live at 
N3596 East 

County Road A, 
Sheboygan Falls.  
Please park across 
the street in the 
church parking lot.     
 
Tour their beautiful 
Japanese style gar-
den and enjoy some 
relaxing time with 
fellow MGVôs. 
 
Please bring a dish 
to pass and a lawn 
chair.  Brats, hamburgers, veggie burgers, beverag-
es, and utensils will be provided.   
 
RSVP to Tammy by Friday, July 8.  Tell her if you 
would like a veggie burger. Contact Tammy at 459-
5904 or tammy.zorn@sheboygancounty.com 

From Sheboygan, take I-43 south to the County V 
exit.  Go West on V about 2 miles till you come to a 
stop sign (6 corners).   Turn left (south) onto County 
A towards Oostburg.   Go ı mile. It is the first house 
on the right across from St George church.   
 
From Plymouth, take Highway 57 south to County 
V (Waldo).   Turn left (east) onto County V and go 
about 5 miles until you come to an intersection of 5 
roads ïthatôs 6 corners.  Go right (south) onto Coun-
ty A towards Oostburg.  Go ı mi and it is the first 
house on the right across from St George church.  

https://www.facebook.com/Pigeon-River-Apple-Orchard-256417988692/
https://www.facebook.com/Pigeon-River-Apple-Orchard-256417988692/
mailto:tammy.zorn@sheboygancounty.com
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2016 Board Members 
and WIMGA 

Representative  

President:  Lori Walker 
Vice-President:  Barb Retlich 
Secretary:  Kristi Richerson 
Treasurer:  Debbie Ott 
 

Board Members:  Ruth Davis, Niles Klaves, 
Jim Pequex (relocating to Dane County 
soon) 
 

WIMGA Representative:  Pat Mersberger 
 

Visit the Sheboygan County Master Garden-
er website at: http://sheboygan.uwex.edu/
horticulture/master-gardener/ 
 

Visit the State Master Gardener website at: 
http://wimastergardener.org/ 

Sharing Plants  

G 
ardeners are the most generous people in 
the world.  We have all received plants from 
friends, neighbors, and perfect strangers that 

have enriched our gardens (usually).   
 
A few tips for happy sharing.  
Å  Itôs a great day when a plant division, offset or 
seedling is received in a right-sized pot.  But, if no 
pot is available a double grocery bag works nearly 
as well if the roots have enough soil attached or 
are wrapped in wet newspaper. 
Å  Always offer to return any pot you receive with a 
plantéespecially if itôs a big one. 
Å Include a label with as much identifying information 
as you have.  
Å Remember, some plants are too easy to share.  
Beware of passing along plants that have taken 
over your garden. A few of those dubious dona-
tions includeé 
- lily of the valley 
- gooseneck loosestrife 
- violets 
- Chinese wisteria 
- mint 
- creeping jenny 

 - yarrow 
 - trumpet vine 

- bamboo 
- goldenrod 
 
Special thanks 
for sharing go to 
Jim Burkard who 
has shared some 
of his multitude of 
tomato seedlings 
with the Above 
and Beyond Gar-
den.  And to 
Sherry Speth who 
has contributed 
many divisions 
from her garden 
to the remodeled 
entrance garden 
at UWEX.  And to 
everybody else who is passing along plants to make 
our gardens more beautiful.  Weôre all doing it. 
 
Remember if you have an excess of plants that can 
be shared with fellow Master Gardeners, send the 
information to Tammy Zorn at UWEX and she will 
send out an email listing your offerings. 

Lily of the Valley 

http://sheboygan.uwex.edu/horticulture/master-gardener/
http://sheboygan.uwex.edu/horticulture/master-gardener/
http://wimastergardener.org/

